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Connecticut Commuter Rail Council
Wednesday, March 16, 2022 – 7:00 PM 

Via Video Conference  


The following Council Members were in attendance by video conference: Jim Gildea, Jeff Maron, Zell Steever, Sue Prosi, Marcellus Edwards, Doug Hauslauden, Blaize Levitan, Jessica Bremner, Julia McGrath, and Roger Cirella.  
The following people also attended by video conference:  Eric Bergeron, CDOT; Angelo Llubres, CDOT; Tom Aparo, CDOT; Alicia Leite, CDOT; Dan Baker, CDOT; Ben Cornelius, MNRR; Michael Mendick, CDOT; members of the public.
Public Comments:  None.  
Council Business: 
The February 2022 minutes were approved.  
Update on the Stamford Transportation Center: 
     Dan Baker, CDOT presented the Council the current status of the Stamford Transportation Center.  The master plan will be completed in the winter of 2022/2023.  Fifty (50) people attended the virtual meeting.  The purpose of the recent meeting was to introduce the public to the study.  Comments have been received by the pedestrian and bike community.  The public comment period is still open.  Sue Prosi asked if there was an advisory committee.  Yes, that committee is called STAT, Stamford Transportation Advocacy Team.  
     Michael Mendick, CDOT presented the status of the new parking garage.  There will be nine-hundred thirty-four (934) parking spaces in the new garage.  The completion date is summer 2023.  There will be thirty-eight (38) charging stations on levels three (3) and five (5).  The pedestrian bridge will be three-hundred twenty feet (320’) long.  Blaize Levitan asked about adding charging stations at a later date.  Michael Mendick said the biggest electricity load will be the charging stations as opposed to lighting.  Michael will follow up with the Council.  The elevator/escalator project will be completed in seven (7) stages.  Three (3) months is planned for each stage.  Stage one (1) is scheduled to be completed in August 2022 and stage seven (7) is scheduled to be completed in February 2024.  Jeff Maron is concerned about the width of the escalators and the likelihood of commuters running for trains when track changes occur.  Sue Prosi asked about the plan for the demolition of the old garage.  CDOT did not comment.  
Rail Parking Update:
     The Stamford station is about sixty-five percent (65%) of pre-covid levels for parking.  The Waterbury station is at about ten percent (10%) of pre-covid levels.  The car counts are increasing lately.  
CDOT Customer Service Plan & Action Plan:
     Alicia Leite, CDOT said the action plan will come from the feedback received from customers.  CDOT is trying to understand the changing patterns of transit.  The core of the effort is to get out there and obtain patterns of transit.  A website is being developed for this effort.  Sue Prosi asked how will CDOT reach former commuters?  Alicia said CDOT will work with service providers including the CCRC.  Blaize Levitan and Zell Steever discussed their frustrations with navigating the various transportation websites. 
Legislative Update: 
     The Council briefly discussed HB 5429.  There was discussion about putting the draft in an email and circulating to the Council members.  It was decided that a special meeting would be held at a later date to discuss the bill.  
Main Line/Branch Line Issues:
     Ben Cornelius said ridership is about fifty-one percent (51%) of pre-covid ridership.  Jim asked about adding bikes to more trains.  Ben said having bikes on rush hour trains doesn’t work.  It isn’t safe.  Ben said it will take a push to change bike policy.  Ben also said MNRR is working on how to allocate sales for each day.  The twenty (20) trip tickets have skewed numbers.  There needs to be a new method to count daily ridership.  Ben said MNRR is returning to eighty-nine percent (89%) of service.  The issue is only half of the customers have returned so revenue is a concern.  On the Waterbury, Ben said seven (7) additional trains are scheduled for this July.  MNRR is working with CDOT to obtain additional diesels.  
Hartford Line and Shoreline Issues: 
     Service providers were not present.  
Old Business/New Business: 
     The April 2022 meeting will be held in Grand Central Station.  Phone access will be available.  
Adjourned at 9pm.
Respectfully submitted,

	Roger J. Cirella, Secretary
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